Madison College, Tenn., February 10, 1955

## Skit Launches Annual Campaign

Rochester, who is he? Oriole, who is she? These two mysterious questions, which had stared everyone in the face from various parts of the campus, were answered for everyone Tuesday, February 1, at

It was the day for the opening of the Cumberland Echoes campaign. With 900 copies to be sold, how was it to be done?

As the custains were drawn, Rochester, the butler, and Oriole, the maid, were seen in the living room, and soon a skit was in progress, which was given to show the competition between the women and men of Madison College, in the annual campaign.

During the skit an annual staff meeting was held at the home where Oriole and Rochester worked, consisting of Bill Graves, editor; Edna Earle Lee and Clarine Kenaston, associate editors; Larry Wagner, academy editor; La Veta Herber, secretary; Norman Delaney, circulation manager; and Professor W. H. Wilson, faculty sponsor. At that time plans were discussed as to how to get the campaign under way. Bill Graves then announced to the student body the final plans of the

The students are divided into two groups-ladies against gentlemen, with Ruth Blaisdell leading the ladies and Jan Rushing the gentlemen. In each of the two main groups are two sub-groups competing—the Texans and Foreigners against the United States. Ina Bergman will lead the United States for the ladies and Bill Grover for the gentlemen. Althea Turnbull will lead the Texans and Foreigners for the ladies and Donald Blewett for the gentlemen.

Everyone seems to be bubbling over with enthusiasm, including Ina Bergman, who wrote a Victory Campaign Song, to the tune of Jingle Bells, which the girls sang heartily at the close of the pro-

Did You Know

That the "Andy" in Mrs. Tabler's Youth's Instructor story "Not with Flesh and Blood" is Mr. Andrew H. Face? Mr. Face once related his experiences to Mrs. Tabler, who wrote the story for the Instructor. It appears in the February 1 issue.

## 46 Graduates

Tuesday, March 25, was a red letter day for Madison College seniors. Twenty-six college seniors and twenty nursing seniors were presented by Mrs. Byron Patrick, registrar. The presentation proper was preceded by the devotional exercise and appropriate musical numbers. Also, preceding the service, Dr. William Sandborn presented Floyd McDaniel, Alex Brown, Joyce Christensen, Lewis Dickman, and Bob Silver with the Who's Who awards as tokens of the esteem and appreciation in which they are held by the Madison school family. The last four named are members of the senior

Highlight of the presentation service was the personal word from each senior as he or she combined history with prophecy and told briefly both past and future plans. Many are planning to pursue their studies in institutions for advanced study, and many others will be finding their places immediately after graduation in the Lord's work.

President A. A. Jasperson introduced Elder Robert H. Pierson, president of the Kentucky-Tennessee Conference, who gave a short presentation address challenging the seniors to keep their eye on their goals-both graduation and their future field of service.

### Department Heads Visit Scott Sanitarium

• Dr. E. A. Sutherland, Dr. William Sandborn, Dr. Frances Dittes, Mrs. Roy E. Hudson, and Miss Florence Fellemende attended a business and inspirational meeting at the Scott Sanitarium, Reeves, Georgia, recently. They also attended meetings held at Dr. Byron Steele's clinic at Fairmount, Georgia.

#### Grandparents!

Elder Ackerman, head of teacher training department, and Mrs. Ackerman, voice teacher, have recently become grandparents again. Their daughter, already the mother of two boys, has another little boy.

Congratulations on your fifth grandchild tized by the Center

## '55 Seniors Present Conference M. V. Officers Hold Three-day Council on Campus



Elder Nelson, Southern Union MV secretary, and Miss Sue Townsend display a list of Reading Course books at the recent council.

## Dentist Stresses Care of Teeth

In a chapel talk on February 3, Dr. J. C. Trivett, dentist at Madison Sanitarium and Hospital, presented statistics concerning the prevalence of tooth decay.

"In our own denominational colleges, 98 per cent of the students have dental cavities," said Dr. Trivett, "and a statewide survey shows that the average 14-year-old boy has 10 cavities.'

"Your teeth are the most important aspect of your personality,' continued the speaker. "Take care of them.'

Dr. Trivett pointed out the three factors favoring tooth decay susceptible teeth, the presence of bacteria in the mouth, and the presence of some fermentable, or acid-producing, substance, especially sugar.

Three minutes after eating sweets, the speaker stated, the mouth produces acids which break down the enamel of the teeth. He presented statistics which showed that, in countries which during the war used a minimum of sugar, the incidence of tooth decay was lowest. The Eskimos had no dental cavities until sugars and for Adecominated on page 30

The Missionary Volunteer societies of the Nashville and Bordeaux churches, the Boulevard church, and the Madison College church were hosts to approximately 100 Missionary Volunteer officers from all over the Kentucky-Tennessee conference, on the week end of January 28-30. The occasion was a Missionary Volunteer Officers' Council held on the Madison College campus.

The conference men who worked hard to inspire the youth leaders were Elder L. M. Nelson, representing the Southern Union, Elders D. W. Hunter, L. C. Strickland, R. M. Hillier, W. C. Hatch, Henry Wilmot, C. G. Edwards, R. H. Pierson, and P. J. Salhany, representing the Georgia-Cumberland and Kentucky-Tennessee conferences. President A. A. Jasperson, Dr. William Sandborn, and Elder R. L. Kimble represented Madison College for the week end of meetings and workshops.

Those attending enjoyed an abundance and a variety of musi-cal numbers, including numbers by the Highland Academy and Madison College choirs, the Madison College Criterion Quartette, the Conference Ladies' Trio, a Madi-son College ladies' trio, and many others.

The delegates exchanged ideas for programs and active missionary plans and reconsecrated themselves to the leadership of Adventist youth to a greater service for God. Their notebooks were filled with jottings of new and original plans presented by the speakers.

On Sabbath afternoon, January 29, Elder L. M. Nelson conducted a program in which some of the Missionary Volunteer officers par-ticipated. Paul Freiwirth, of the Southern Publishing Association, reviewed one of the Senior Reading Course books, and Miss Sue Townsend presented the names and authors of the remainder. All societies were urged to purchase these for their members. Outpost evangelism was discussed, including telephone evangelism. One group of leaders emphasized the importance of using the Missionary Volunteer Kit.

On Sunday morning workshops were held, and on Sunday afternoon the meetings were concluded with Pathfinder Club discussions.



Official Publication of the ASSOCIATED STUDENTS OF MADISON COLLEGE

Editor
Associate Editors

Editorial Advisor

Editorial Advisor

Editorial Adviser

Miss Elizabeth Cowdrick
Reporters Lillian Azevedo, Bessie
Burnett, Edna Thornton, Henry Burchard, Bob Pierson, Tommy Mino,
Clarine Kenaston, English Classes.
Business Manager Pat Gill
Typists Grace Mizerski, Elaine
Culpepper, Marilyn Campbell, Naomi
Henson.

Cupperson,
Henson,
Subscription Campaign Manager
Grant Duncan
James Aldridge
James Aldridge

Photographer James Aldridge
Published semi-monthly during the
fall, winter and spring quarters, and
monthly during the summer quarter,
by the Associated Students of Madison College, Madison College, Tennessee. Subscription price \$1.00 per year.
Entered as second class matter May
29, 1953, at the Post Office at Madison
College, Tennessee.

PRINTED BY THE RURAL PRESS

#### Page 2 • February 10, 1955

#### Dear Editor:

We students are proud of our school paper this year. But there is one thing we would like to see changed—the heading. We like the picture of Assembly Hall, but we think the name—THE MADISONIAN—should be set in larger type and the picture be made smaller. The name is alm at hiding behind the trees and clouds.

-EVA JO ALDRICH.

We students feel the need for a printed program of the coming social events. Up to the present the social committee has not released such announcements, and as a result many students, having made other plans, miss many of the programs.

-RUTH ANN DUNCAN.

We wish there were a place where students could get together, with a faculty member present, for study or recreation. There is at the present no place where one can study with a friend or play games in the evening. The library is not the place for this, though many are guilty of visiting there because there is no other place available. The biology room would be a very good place for such a purpose. There are tables and a piano already in the room.

-CARLOUS MASON.

Do you consider a speedway at Madison College necessary? This speedway I am referring to is the road that leads from the college store to Wasiota Court, which is being used by many as a race track. There is a great possibility of these speeders' running over someone. Signs should be put up indicating the speed, and if students disobey these speed laws they should not be allowed to bring their cars on the campus until they learn to cooperate.

-LEO MCCARTER.

A school song would help greatly in increasing school spirit at Madison College. When the Associated Students of Madison College have a meeting, it should be brought to order by the singing of the school song. How about it, you musicians? Let's have a school song.

—RONALD WERNER.

### Blue Notes

Notwithstanding the current "flu" and cold epidemic, the Music Department held an informal studio recital on Sunday afternoon, January 30, with a number of music students performing on various instruments before a small group of parents and friends.

Afterward we learned that not all the flushed cheeks were a result of nervousness but were due to slight temperatures that could not keep the youngsters away from their recital.

Four of the performers came from Goodlettsville — Anthony Boehms, Buddy Babb, Roger Fitzpatrick and Alton Fitzpatrick. Campus youngsters appearing on the program included Randy and Virginia Schuler, Tui Pitman, Phyllis and Patty Chu, Mary Lou Sandborn, Jimmy Grounds, Johnny Crowder, Kathryn Stearns, Eddie Thornton, and Sylvia Mitzelfelt. Ross Clark, Sidney Connelly, and Jack Dyer also presented numbers.

The college band is scheduled to play a program here on Saturday night, February 19. In the meantime there are, or at least there should be, extra hours of practice. Band members, please take note! New band members recently joining the band include Hazel Davis, Jack Dyer, Herbert Slater, Mr. Shigley, David Harvey, Rebecca Vaughan, and Cathy Vess.

Mrs. Ackerman's studio is now one of the best looking in the department since fresh drapes were hung and the touch of growing plants added. Mrs. Ackerman has made many friends in the short time she has been here. Personally we like her "genuineness," whether she is singing on a program or just chatting about incidental things.

Well, we tried to talk about people instead of the weather this time, and it looks like we succeeded. Enough said until next time.

## For Better or Worse

Mrs. Rachel Hunter and her two children, Peggy and Billy, have moved from the Nèbraska apartments to trailer court. Mrs. Hunter, a sister of Mrs. Linville and also of Mabyline Holloway, is from Arkansas.

Mr. and Mrs. Orrean Gill spent last week end with Mrs. and Mrs. Warren Cheever, former students of Madison, who are now living in Columbia, Tennessee.

Mrs. C. E. Rudisaile, from Jefferson, Texas, is visiting her son and daughter-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Rudisaile.

Mrs. Guy Sherrill, from Jefferson, Texas, is visiting her daughter and son-in-law, Lily and Charles Bessire, for a few days. Charles is a medical technology student.

#### **Guest Speakers**

Mrs. James Schuler's talk on Motherhood and Mrs. Jasperson's talk on the four wheels of life the intellectual, physical, spiritual, and social—were much appreciated by the Williams Hall girls.



The last column of Whispers contained some "misinformation." Your reporter apologizes. Even Walter Winchell has been known to be wrong. The girls' banquet is not be held on Valentine's Day, but the fellows are looking forward to it just the same.

Floyd McDaniel and Henry Burchard recently accompanied Mrs. Walter Wilson and Patsy to Fletcher Academy in North Carolina. Floyd, a native of Colorado, admits that the mountains of east Tennessee are much more scenic.

Jan Rushing and Harry Mayden, the two members of the Criterion Quartette who live in the dorm, recently made a trip to Alabama with the other members of the quartette, where they sang for the opening night of Elder May's effort.

Leo McCarter, Ted Estey, and John and Bill Doneskey have a very kind roommate. Ronnie Christensen's job as bus boy in the cafeteria brings home some of the tidbits left on the trays.

Several fellows from both dorms have been bitten with the bug (flu) lately. We are glad to see most of them up and around again. Most missed of all was Pedro Perales, our sexton, whose job it is to sweep the hall and stairs and take care of the bathroom.

Harry Bowden and Jim Wright are on an onion sandwich diet now. It seems as though the fellows got themselves a loaf of bread and several onions and have a snack before going to bed.

Louis Meyers, Glenn Brown, and Joe Schnell, all from Kansas, are glad to be in Tennessee, even if it is raining a lot. Louis got a letter from home lately saying, "One foot of snow and more coming."

## Gotzian Gossip

Oh, the task of the Gotzian gossipper! It is time again to jot down the happenings of the past two weeks.

At this writing Miss Myrtle Bain is in the process of moving from our happy home to the apartment in Mrs. Stuyvesant's home. We hope, Miss Bain, you will enjoy living there as much as we believe you have enjoyed living with us.

We have three new arrivals in our home—Mrs. Flora Draper and Miss Gertrud Schramm, who transferred from Williams Hall to join us on the hill, and Miss Marian Davenport, R.N., who has recently joined the working staff here. Miss Davenport comes from the White Memorial Hospital in Los Angeles. She is at present living in one of our guest rooms

Friday evening, January 28, Elder Nelson, M.V. leader of the Southern Union, talked at worship at Gotzian Home. He told us

## Delta News Eta

The regular reporter for this column has been in the hospital Best wishes, Lil, and the rest of the Williams Hall girls who have been ill.

Mrs. J. A. Tucker has accepted the responsibility of helping Mrs. Sparks, the new dean of women, by calling in some very interesting speakers for Tuesday night worships. Mrs. James Schuler, wife of Madison Sanitarium and Hospital's head surgeon, was the first guest speaker. Mrs. A. A. Jasperson, wife of the president of Madison College, also gave a very interesting talk.

Lorna Lynn acquired a piece of her closet door in part of her anatomy! She was brave enough to laugh about it even though it necessitated a trip to the emergency room!

Last week in club meeting Hilda Schneider presented several of the girls demonstrating proper and improper dress for different occasions and for different types of people. It was a very practical and interesting program. Those taking part were Ruby Alder, Vero Wright, Lois Miller, Jackie Schlothauer, and Deloris Fast.

The "Diet Club"—there is one in nearly every girls' dormitory—is very humorous. Did you ever hear of anyone trying to lose weight by making (and eating) chocolate fudge every day? Sounds different doesn't it? Ask Ceylon Wright how it works.

Peggy Dillard recently moved home to Nashville to live. Come back and visit often, Peggy!

Kay Fisher, a former dormitory "gal," was married recently to Ned Littell. The wedding took place in California.

New from Florida is Paula Dowden, pre-nursing student. Paula attended Southern Missionary College the first semester. A hearty welcome, Paula, to Williams Hall and the Delta Nu Zeta Club.

Mr. Flannary from Chester's Beauty Salon will visit the Delta Nu Zeta Club, Thursday, February 10, to give some pointers on hair care, styling, and other items of interest.

Bernice Gober's friends tried to surprise her with a supper on her birthday. They don't know what happened but they spent all their allotted time (before worship) trying to find her!

The girls are very sorry to have to disappoint the fellows in not having a Valentine's banquet. "Wish-um you-all better judgment next year, ye heap BIG WASIO-TANS!"

thrilling stories of the trials some of our young people face today, illustrating the statement from Mrs. White, "Men who will stand for the right though the heavens fall."

One of the most enjoyable times of the week is the time when a small group gathers in the parlor on Sabbath evening to sing and play. If you don't believe it, you should join us next time and help us make a "joyful noise."

## Vibratone Ensemble from Oakwood Presents Echoes Benefit



The Vibratone Ensemble. Herbert Shorter, director, at left.

The Oakwood College Vibratone Ensemble, under the direction of Herbert Shorter, presented a program in the Helen Funk Assembly Hall on Saturday evening, February 5.

The ensemble sang eighteen numbers, among which were some outstanding ones such as "Kentucky Babe," "You'll Never Walk Alone," "Ezekiel Saw the Wheel," "Steal Away," and "Dry Bones."

The Vibratone Ensemble was organized only three months ago by Herbert Shorter, a sophomore biology major at Oakwood. The members of the ensemble practice their music after study period in the evening till midnight; then to get in still more time for perfecting their numbers, they rise every morning at the hour of five.

It is interesting to note that their efforts are reaping rewards. The group has just returned to Oakwood from a tour of the country, during which they made two appearances on T.V. and twelve appearances on radio.

Another interesting fact about the ensemble is that they own no music. Mr. Shorter does all their arranging. They also sing without accompaniment. Sponsoring this ensemble is Miss Ruth Mosby, dean of women at Oakwood.

The program was sponsored by the Cumberland Echoes, being its annual benefit program.

#### Outstanding Films Shown

Two outstanding films, "One in Twenty Thousand" and "Our Bible, How It Came to Us," were shown at the college recently, drawing large crowds from both the school and the community.

The much-publicized lung cancer film, "One in Twenty Thousand," sponsored by the American Temperance Society, was shown twice on the evening of January 31.

The other, an American Bible Society film, was presented in connection with the M.V. Council, on Saturday night, January 29.

Mary Jo Carney recently spent a few days with her sister Nancy and her former roommate Thelma Muirhead.

## Patricks Announce New Arrival

Mr. and Mrs. J. Byron Patrick announce the adoption of a daughter, Colleen Cheryl. She is a very tiny mite, but the way she eats she will grow rapidly. Her mother and daddy consider her a real "find," and in spite of student rumors that "Daddy Patrick walks the floor with her nights," he is the only one that can get her to sleep.

### Dean Williams Meets With Dorm Men

The men living in Assembly Hall Upstairs invited Dean Theo Williams to an informal conference the other evening, to discuss with them some of their problems. There was a good spirit of cooperation in the meeting, and they feel its purpose was accomplished—to bring about a better understanding between students and teachers. The men are planning more meetings of this type, to which they will invite as their guests other faculty members.

#### Girls Find Course Fascinating

The six girls who are training to be Medical Records Technicians are enthusiastic over their course. Says one of them: "You would never guess that a Records office could be so interesting. We can feel the pulse of the whole hospital, it seems, as we become acquainted with its many activities."

There are only five hospitals in the United States which are offering such a course, and Madison Sanitarium and Hospital is one of the five. Miss Elizabeth Thorgeson is the instructor in the course here at Madison.

The six girls taking the course are Alice Twobulls, Charolette Moore, Kathleen Noblett, Rachel Hunter, Phyllis Whaley, and Crystal Morgan.

The students and staff extend sympathy to Harry Bowden, whose mother recently passed away.

## Fire Department Stands Ready

Have you ever wondered why, every Wednesday evening at 6:15, you hear the fire siren, but see no truck leave? This is the answer: The members of the Madison College Volunteer Fire Department are having instruction classes, illustrations, and demonstrations of what to do and what not to do while fighting a fire.

Chief of Police Poe, from the Madison-Montague Fire and Police Department, was a recent speaker at the Wednesday night meeting. He gave much valuable instruction, among other things telling personal experiences, mistakes he had made, the ways they could have been avoided. He pointed out the specific duties of each member of the crew.

The Volunteer Fire Department consists of the chief, Harold Keplinger; three assistant chiefs, Theo Williams, George Schwarz, and Charles Tetz; the driver, Bill Cook; two assistant drivers, Aubrey Thompson and Ronald Schmale; two laddermen, Wilbur Reich and James Wright; and four basemen, Donald Blewett, Andy Rimmer, Alfred Durham, and Ronald Christensen.

The fire truck is a Ford equipped with spotlights, necessary red blinker lights and siren, ladders, axes, shovels, flares, portable sixvolt spotlight, and fire extinguishers. It carries a reel of rubber hose 100 feet in length and cotton hose three-fourths of a mile long.

Although there have been no serious fires for a long time, the department has rendered a real service in fighting brush fires in the vicinity of the college. Those living on the campus feel a security in knowing the Volunteer Fire Department of Madison College stands ready to serve them willingly day or night.

-BILL COOK.

#### Wrong Car

The other day Mrs. Higgins asked Mr. Barrington to carry a typewriter from her car up to the business office. A few minutes later Mr. Barrington drove a four-door light blue Ford up to the front entrance, thinking of course he was in Mrs. Higgins' car. Mrs. Higgins appeared, Mr. Barrington's face became red, and the four-door Ford was backed to its original position.

You see, the key to the Higginses' two-door Ford fits the ignition of the Clapps' car very nicely.

#### Dentist Stresses Care of Teeth

(Continued from page 1) processed foods were introduced into Alaska.

Although the reasons for tooth decay are not fully understood and although the saying "A clean tooth never decays" is not altogether true, Dr. Trivett urged the students to watch their diets, observe rules for oral hygiene, and have minor tooth troubles cared for before they become serious.

## THE MADISONIAN Page 3 February 10, 1955

#### Art Instructor Speaks at Chapel

A display of various phases of art work done in oil, water color, tempera, textile painting, india ink, sketcho, and crayola greeted the students as they entered chapel on January 20. Mrs. Bertram, head of the Art Department, was the chapel speaker.

There are various types of art—the fine arts, industrial art, landscape art, for example—the speaker brought out. Yet all these kinds are designed by some artist. The principles of proportion, harmony, and color are basic to all arts.

Mrs. Bertram mentioned several great men who are artists—President Eisenhower and Winston Churchill. She also mentioned Grandma Moses, the outstanding primitive artist of today.

She closed with this definition of art: "Art is human activities aimed at the accomplishment of a given end, but in common usage limited to activities that involve creative ability, ingenuity, judgment, and skill."

This chapel talk was the second this quarter in a series of culture programs given on Thursdays.

#### Happy Birthday!

The students who had January birthdays were honored January 31 in the cafeteria with a delicious supper topped off by ice cream and cake.

### Now They Wash the Easy Way

Gotzian girls are initiating their new automatic Norge clothes washer, which was paid for partly by the Nightingale Club funds.

Representatives from the Layman's Foundation attended an annual Constituency and Board Meeting at Pee Wee Valley, Kentucky, on January 27.

## Alumni Alohas

Friends of John Read, B.S. '53, and Aquila Patterson-Read will be interested in the following paragraphs taken from a longer article which appeared in a local newspaper. Mr. and Mrs. Read were both students at Madison for several years. After Johnny's graduation they taught at Campion Academy, Loveland, Colorado, for one year and then went to Shenandoah Valley Academy.

"The shoir is ander the direction of the Shenandoah Valley Academy presented a well-rounded repertoire of sacred music in the chapel of the Administration Building on Sunday, December 5. The program offered many of the favorite Christmas numbers including the Hallelujah Chorus. Its climax was reached with the stirring interpretation of the Battle Hymn of the Republic.

Republic.

"The choir is under the direction of Mr. John Read, head of the music department of Shenandoah Valley Academy. Music interests have reached an all-time high under his direction. In addition to his direction of the group organizations of choir, band, and glee club, he gives private instruction in piano and wind instruents. Mrs. Read assists in the department as instructress in piano and voice."

## Hi-School Hi-Lites

Associate Editor ..... David Harter Associate Editor ... David narter Reporters . Floris Schoonard, Stanley Sedlar, Lois Gant, Elaine Culpepper, Irene Twiss, Aubrey Thompson, Lin-da Pitman, Barbara Busch, Ceylon Wright, Dorothy Cantrell

#### Time Is Short

The past two weeks have been very interesting here in the academy. The teachers are bearing down and trying to convince us that we should study a little harder this last semester.

All of the student activities are going with a pretty good rate of enthusiasm, and with so many things going on, some of us are hard pressed to find time for our studies. But we must budget our time, and in this way keep a wellrounded plan for our activities. We will find that our studies and our student activities will have much more meaning for us, when they are fitted into the proper time and

#### The Honor Roll

Tommy Arellano Alvin Barham Lutherene Barnes Nellie Beard Frances Brewer Emmanuel Cabrera Elaine Culpepper Ross Clark Carol Hilgers Winnifred Hollingsworth Douglas Kendall Kenneth Kendall Evelyn Marshall Lois Miller Richard Mitzelfelt Rodman Morris Linda Pitman Billy Sandborn Herbert Slater Aubrey Thompson

Subscribe Today to the MADISONIAN



MADISON FAMILY BOOTERIE

Men's, Women's and Children's Shoes

#### LANNOM

Electric Company APPLIANCE SALES-SERVICE

Frigidaire — Maytag Speed Queen - Bendix Admiral Emerson Motorola RCA Guaranteed Used Appliances for Sale or Rent Washers and Refrigerators Repaired

Madison Phone 7-6706 

#### Girl of the Month

Our Girl of the Month for February is a jolly junior, who has blue-gray eyes and light brown

She spent her school years while she was in grades seven to ten in Nashville Junior Academy and plans to finish here at Madison.

She says she likes to skate, and cooking is also a favorite pastime. She works in a piano studio, helping a piano teacher keep her students' records straight.

Now, who is our Girl of the Month?

10yce Tomes

#### Boy of Month

For our Boy of the Month for February, we have chosen one of those "green" freshmen, a tall boy with brown hair and brown eyes. He lives here on the campus with his parents, who have been here since 1949. He is very good at almost any sport he turns his hand to, and judging by the amount he plays football, that is his favorite sport.

Now for the dead give away. His mother has charge of the Sanitarium linen room, and his father is office manager of the food factory and the bakery.

Have you guessed our Boy of the Month?

Eddie Smothermon

SHAVES - HAIRCUTS

**PENNY'S** 

BARBER SHOP

Madison, Tenn.

Shoe Shines - Shampoos



Beautifully located on a 900-acre estate near Nashville; 218-bed capacity; X-ray and Clinical Laboratories; Hydrotherapy and Electrotherapy; Surgical, Ob-stetrical, Medical. Fully accredited by the National and State organizations. Approved for residencies nurses' training.

A Delugit Cress Patricipating 1 Hespital?

Pensacola,

herself known. She has gone to school in Pensacola and in Birmingham, Alabama, where her parents now reside. For her

January 10, 1938, at

Elsie Gibbons made

Elsie Gibbons junior and senior years, Elsie chose the best, Madi-

Florida,

She likes to skate and swim, and is very good at singing. She has been in choir all during her stay here, and is a member of a girls' trio. She also does solo work.

Her pet peeves are conceited people and hospitals (being in them).

Elsie has a good aim: she wants to be a good wife and maybe a nurse. The best of everything to you, Elsie.

#### February Birthdays

The HI-SCHOOL-HI-LITES Staff wishes a Happy Birthday to the following:

Mary Lou Sullins Lois Miller 27 Floris Schoonard

Kornman's Dept. Store "Outfitters for the Entire Family"

We Carry Weatherbird and City Club Shoes

Nurses' Shoes of All Kinds Phone Madison 7-6493



Martha

Martha Jones was born in Kalamazoo, Michigan, on October 22, 1937, but after staying there a month she decided to move to the grand state of Texas, which she now claims as her home state.

Martha went to school at Jefferson for her first ten years. Then in her junior year she went to Chunky, Mississippi, to Pine Forest Academy.

Martha was an M.V. leader at home and is very talented in singing. She likes to skate and swim and her pet peeve is "gossiping and nosy people in general."

This year she is finishing her senior year and also taking part of her pre-nursing in preparation for her career of nursing. The best of luck to you, Martha.

The cafeteria has something new in toothpicks - two individually wrapped with a nice peppermint flavor. Sweeten your breath while you pick your teeth.

#### WATSON'S GRILL and DARI-DELITE

Food for the Whole Family Old Hickory, Tenn.

#### \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\* WRIGHT

Drug Company OUR CREED: Accuracy, Not Speed — WE DELIVER — Phone 8-3462 Old Hickory, Tenn. Beensessessessessesses

# **Hold your horses**



about buying a new car until you check the record high horsepower of the

## 1955 BUICK

See it today

GREATER NASHVILLE'S BUICK DEALERSHIP

Shackelford Buick Co.

delatin Road at Due West Ave.